REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2020
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Gluch-Voss, and Schultz present.   Lindner and Prein were absent.

Citizen present was Teresa Hall.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

 Motion was made by Schultz to approve the minutes from the November 17, 2020, regular Council meeting, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Gluch-Voss.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held. Chief Kubista reported on Policies 3-5-1 Use of Force and 3-6-1 Use of Deadly Force.  Chief Kubista will be sending these policies into the State for review and then bring it back to the council for approval.
Finance/City View Committee –No meeting held.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on December 14, 2020.  Bobrofsky reported that they received a grant from the Adler-Clark Electric Community Foundation for $1,500.00 for a new defibrillator.  Schultz made a motion to approve Barb Kingsbury and Rebecca Smith to the Library Board of Trustees, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.  Bobrofsky reported the library received a donation from the Town of Loyal in the amount of $1,020.00.  Bobrofsky reported the library received $724.96 from the Cares Grant.  Next Library meeting will be held on January 11, 2021.
Personnel Committee-No meeting held.

Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Clerk’s Report-  Froeba made a motion to approve the following 2021 poll workers: Sharon Schoonover, Pat Stumpner, Shirley Olson, Barb Langfeldt, Tom Bobrofsky, Judy Bobrofsky, Lavon Lindner, Fern Fitzl, Craig Brandt, and Peggy Brandt, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried with 1 abstain.


Bobrofsky made a motion to approve bartender licenses for Bailey Bravener and Nick Rueth, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.
Geier made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $81,283.87         
WATER UTILITY: $7,225.69
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $24,988.17
Seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.  

Geier made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, December 15, 2020
